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Serviceton South State School Band 

Last Friday the Serviceton South State School Band performed for our school community. 

Congratulations to all band members who demonstrated a great deal of skill playing their 

instrument and provided enjoyable entertainment for all who were present. Thank you to Mrs 

Farragher who encourages our students and leads them in weekly lessons and band rehearsals. 

We look forward to further performances by our school band throughout the year.



Principal’s Piece….. 

This week, I have been fortunate enough to 
attend a three day workshop as part of a 
course I am doing. I was selected as one of 
18 principals from the Metropolitan Region to 
participate in the 9 month long leadership 
program for experienced principals, facilitated 
by the Queensland Educational Leadership 
Institute. The program has included pre-
program readings, a 360 degree feedback 
survey and some coaching. Phase Two is the 
workshop I am currently participating in, and 
that is followed by a few months of working 
on a leadership challenge, more coaching, 
and working with a group of principals from 
the course. In August, we attend another 
three day workshop and my project is 
documented and celebrated by the end of 
October. It is a privilege to be selected for this 
course and I look forward to working on my 
leadership challenge in the coming months. 
Mrs Prince and Mrs Prendergast will be 
participating in similar courses later in the 
year, designed for their leadership levels. It’s 
important that everyone on our team 
continually works to improve our practice so 
that we can make a difference in the lives of 
our students. 
 

We continually offer learning opportunities for 
our teaching team and this week saw the first 
Inclusion Cafe, held after school. Teachers 
and Teacher Aides volunteered their time to 
attend presentations by the Support Team, 
on differentiation strategies for students who 
need additional support in the classroom. I 
acknowledge and commend both the team 
members who organised and presented, and 
the the team members who attended.  
 
Mrs Debbie Smith (2B) will be on leave from 
16 May until 6 June. Miss Lisa Morris, who is 
a teacher at Pallara State School, will be 
participating in an exchange program that 
allows teachers to experience different 
contexts, and will be teaching 2B during this 
period. Please join us in making her feel 
welcome as a member of our team. 
 
The next P&C Meeting will be held on 
Monday 14 May, at 9am, in the Parent Room. 
Please come along and support our new 
Executive. 

 
Kummara will be hosting a parent afternoon 
tea and information session at 1:45pm on 
Monday 28 May. Parents of our Indigenous 
students will receive an invitation to the event 
and are encouraged to come along to find out 
about the services that Kummara can offer. 
 
I am looking forward to our special Mothers’ 
Day parade on Friday. I hope that you can 
join us for parade, which will be followed by a 
morning tea. 
 
Warm regards 
Marni Morrison  
(Principal) 
 
Mother’s Day Parade 

This Friday 11 May, our 6B class will lead our 

weekly parade to acknowledge the mothers, 

grandmothers, aunties and carers of our 

school community to celebrate Mother’s Day. 

This parade will commence at 8:45am in the 

hall and will be followed by a morning tea 

outside.  Thank you to the 6B class and Mr 

McGregor for organising this special event. 

We would love to see many of our parents 

attend to celebrate the wonderful women that 

we have in our community.  

School Camp: Years 5 & 6  

What a fabulous response we have had to 

our Years 5 & 6 school camp to Apex Camps: 

Sunshine Coast Camp and Recreation 

Centre on 7-9 November (Wednesday-

Friday) in Term 4. Many students have 

already paid their deposit securing their place 

on the camp. The cost of the camp if $240 

and includes air-conditioned accommodation 

for 3 days/2 nights, all meals including 

morning tea and afternoon tea, 8 adventure 

activities plus 2 night activities, use of the 

onsite swimming pool and return bus travel. 

The $50 deposit is due by Thursday 24 

May. Payment plans are available through 

the office so please do not hesitate to contact 

the office staff if you have questions 

regarding payment for camp.  



Year 1 Fire Safety Visit 

Our Year 1 students will have a visit by our 

local Durack Fire Brigade on Wednesday 16 

May. This visit forms a part of the Fire Safety 

visits that the department does to local 

schools. We look forward to welcoming the 

Fire Officers to our school.  

Glenala State High School Visit 

This afternoon our Year 6 students were 

visited by staff from Glenala State High 

School to provide information about enrolling 

in high school. It is important to have your 

child enrolled in high school early so you are 

familiar with dates for interviews, transition 

days and possible open days. You can 

contact the high school directly for further 

information. 

Senior Shirts 

The senior shirts for our Year 6 students have 

now arrived and our students are proudly 

wearing them around the school. They 

certainly look fantastic and are a way for 

students to feel proud of themselves and their 

school. A senior shirt is a wonderful memento 

for our senior students to have of their final 

year of primary school. Thanks to Mr 

McGregor for organising the order for our 

school.  

NAPLAN 
Students in Years 3 and 5 will sit the National 
NAPLAN assessments on the 15th, 16th and 
17th of May. Students will complete the 
assessments on the following days:-Tuesday 
is Language Conventions and Writing, 
Wednesday is Reading and Thursday is 
Numeracy. These tests are designed to give 
a point in time snapshot of a child’s 
progress. Students must be at school by 
8.35am on each of these days to ensure they 
are settled and ready to commence testing 
with the whole class. Breakfast Club will be 
operating as per normal each day from 
8:00am.  
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning and 

Attendance 

Over the past three weeks we have been 

learning how we show Pride by Wearing the 

Correct Uniform, Presenting our Work 

Neatly and Eating in The Correct Areas. 

Some of the key messages have been 

around always presenting ourselves, our 

work and our school environment in a 

respectful, neat and tidy manner.  

We take pride in our school work means: 

 Being ready with our equipment at the 
start of the day 

 Having our equipment ready and working 
well, example:  sharp pencil, ruler 
collected from container etc. 

 Following school protocol on ruling up 
our pages 

 Writing neatly in Qld Modern Cursive 
script 

 Participating and responding at all times. 
 
Wearing your school uniform with pride 
means: 

 Wearing the correct uniform at all times 

 Making sure it is always clean 

 Not wearing things that are not part of 
the standard uniform, eg. Jewellery, 
fingernail polish, thongs or slip ons 

 
Please discuss these expectations with your 
child. The main message is that students 
need to be responsible for their own 
belongings whether it be uniform items, 
learning materials or lunch boxes/ school 
bags. We have had many students lose their 
hats at school. If your child brings home a hat 
that does not belong to them please send it to 
the office so it can get back to its owner. 
 
Attendance 
We have had some impressive attendance 
data over the first couple of weeks of the 
term. Just a reminder our school attendance 
goal is 95% which means students only have 
10 days where they can be absent for in a 
school year. Our next Celebration Day will 
occur in Week 6. Those students who have 
not had more than 2.5 days off during weeks 
1-5 will meet the Attendance criteria for the 
Icy Pole Day. How is your child/children 
tracking in relation to this goal?  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Currently our school Attendance = 90.5% 
Some highlights of our attendance from 
weeks 1 and 2: 
Week 1:     
•  3B had perfect attendance with 4 x 

100% days  
•  3A had 3 x 100% days 
Week 2: 
•  Prep B, 4B and 5A had 3 x 100% days                           
•  4B had 2 x 100% days 
• 2A had 2 x 100% days  
• Prep B, 1B had 1 x100% day 
 
Weekly Trophy Winners: The classes that 
won our Weekly Attendance Award for 
Weeks 1 and 2 were:  
Junior Winners: WEEKS 1 AND 2:  
Prep B with 99% and 95% attendance               

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
   
  

 
Senior Winners:  
WEEK 1:  3B with 100% attendance 
WEEK 2:  3A with 98% attendance 
  
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Remember to get to school every day and 
on time. 

 First Bell: 8:35am 

 School Starts: 8:45am 

 School Finishes: 2:45pm 
 
 
 
 
            

 
 
 
 PREMIER'S READING CHALLENGE 
Our school will once again be participating 
in the Premier’s Reading Challenge which is 
a state-wide initiative for student  Prep – Year 
9 to encourage reading. This will be held from 
Monday 14 May until Friday 24 August. The 
Premier’s Reading Challenge aims to 
improve literacy and encourage children to 
read for pleasure and learning. 
Students in Prep to Year 4 are required to 
read 20 books and students in Years 5 & 6 
are required to read 15 books by the 
completion of the challenge. All participants in 
the challenge will receive an award presented 
on Assembly! Last year, an outstanding 
156,000 students from 850 schools took part 
in the challenge reading a total of 2.19 million 
books. Join in the Premier’s Reading 
Challenge now!  
 
 
 
 
 



Our Breakfast Club Program has been 
operating all year with many of our students 
and families benefitting every day. We would 
like to acknowledge the hard work of Mrs 
Kathy O’Brien who operates it from Monday 
through to Thursday. We also have many 
volunteers who ensure our students have the 
opportunity to begin their day with a healthy 
and delicious breakfast. On Fridays we have 
Emman, Jade, Caleb, Savanna Zoe 
Chapman and Sherrynne Cutts from the Inala 
Church of Nazarene service our Breakfast 
Club. We would also like to thank Chappy 
Sian, Mrs Donna Potts and all of the students 
who come in regularly to assist.  A couple of 
our busiest days are Monday and 
Wednesday mornings and we are seeking 
more volunteers to help with setting up from 
7:40am. If you are free to lend a hand on one 
of these days please see Mrs O’Brien or call 
the school to speak with Mrs Natasha Prince   
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every year we highlight the services provided 

by Chaplains in schools through Chappy 

Week. This year Chappy week will run from 

21-25 May. During week 6 there will a 

number of things happening including a free 

pancake breakfast on Thursday 24 May. 

Students can also purchase an ice-cream in a 

cone for $1 on Tuesday during 1st and 2nd 

break. If you have any questions about 

Chaplaincy please don’t hesitate to drop into 

the Chaplains office on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays for a chat. The Chaplains office is 

in A-Block.  

Garden Club - help needed. Here at SSSS 

we are very blessed to have a fantastic 

school garden. It consists of 8 raised garden 

beds and has an automatic watering system. 

The students love the opportunity to get their 

hands (but hopefully not their uniforms!) dirty 

and dig for worms. This year we have planted 

a huge variety of vegetables and herbs as 

well as some citrus trees and succulents. 

PARENT HELP would be welcome to assist 

with the Garden Club on either Tuesday or 

Thursday at first break. Please bring a hat 

and your green thumbs. 

 

Somali Parent Meeting 

“Come along and meet other Somali parents. 

Our Somali Teacher Aide Farhiya, will 

translate so you can find out what’s 

happening at school. Toys are available for 

young children. Enjoy a cup of tea or coffee 

and snacks. There may be time at the end for 

some English conversation practice.” some 

English conversation practices. Upcoming 

Dates: 

May 14th 

May 28 th 

June 11th“ 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
SPOTLIGHT  



         

        Open Day 2018 

 

 

Please contact: 

Kristy on 3249 1400 for more information. 
 

 

 

P & C News 

P & C meeting in the parent room on Monday 
14 May @ 9.00am. All new parents are 
welcome. 

School Disco There will be a school disc in 
the hall this term. More information on date 
and  times will be in the next newsletter. 

Volunteers  Volunteers  Volunteers! 

The tuckshop needs helpers, if you have a 
spare 1 – 2 hrs on a Thursday or Friday 

please let the office know. 

 

 

We respectfully acknowledge the  
Jagera people, the Traditional Owners of 

the land on which this school stands. 

Date to Remember 

   Wednesday, 23 May 2018 

Time: 9.30am – 2.00pm 
 
Year 5 and 6 students 

 
Spend a day 
experiencing life in high 
school! 

    Morning tea and lunch 

 

(Tuckshop will also be 

open on the day) School 

uniform 

Who: 

What: 

 
What to 
bring: 

What to 
wear: 

8-10 May Mothers’ Day Stall 

11 May Mother;s Day Parade & 
Morning Tea 

15-17 May NAPLAN – Yr 3 & 5 

16-17 May Prep Vision Screening 

17 May Year 1 Fire Safety Incursion 

18 May Walk Safely to School Day 

18 May Parade Performance – Prep B 

21-25 May Chappy Week 

23 May National Simultaneous Story 
Telling 

23 May Prep Excursion to Trevana 
Farm 

25 May Parade Performance – 3B 

26 May National Sorry Day 

28 May – 1 
June 

Reconciliation Week 

31 May Oral Health Visit – Yrs 3 & 4 

1 June Parade Performance – Prep A 

 


